
Roy Elementary Community Council 

Minutes 

Thursday, December 14, 2017@6:00 pm 

 

Parent members in attendance: 

Nelida Gil 

Jennilee Hyde 

Jerry Wilkins 

Brandon Adams 

Tamara Collins 

Parent members absent: 

Lyn Bardwell 

School member in attendance: 

Brent Hogan 

Lisa Anhder 

Janene Salt 

Welcome- Nelida Gil 

Minutes: 

Minutes from October 10, 2017 were approved. Brandon Adams made the motion to accept and that was seconded by 

Tamara Collins. 

•  For  7 

• Against 0 

• Absent 2 

Budget Review: 

Brent Hogan review the budget. The largest portion of the money goes to para-professional salaries. The money we had 

budgeted for the student advocate was reimbursed by funds from the Roy Cone project so we have that money to carry 

over. Moby Max has not yet been paid. There is $6200 in instructional equipment and the hope is to use this money for 

replacing and obtaining Chromebooks. The carryover from last year is $1931. 

Title One Plan: 

Brent Hogan discussed the Title One plan and budget. The largest portion of funds are used for teacher’s salaries and 

benefits. We used about $1800 of the $5000 parent involvement for our first literacy night. Funds are being used to 

purchase a sub for each teacher in a grade level team so they can have an uninterrupted team day.  

Leader in Me: 



Brent Hogan informed the council that the faculty and staff at Roy Elementary are hoping to implement The Leader in 

Me program next year. The program is designed to give all students leadership responsibilities so students will respect 

the school, peers, teachers and staff. It helps students make life goals. Teachers and staff would be required to attend 

three days of seven habits training and would receive a small stipend to attend. Two more days would be scheduled 

during the school year to do further training. Brent explained that he is applying for a grant to help with some of the cost 

for the first year start-up and that some Title One and Trustlands funds would need to be used to cover the rest of the 

cost. Council members expressed that they felt the program was a good way to spend the funds. 

Bylaws Update: 

It was proposed by Janene Salt that we change the bylaws to include a required time for minutes of the community 

council meetings to be posted. It was proposed that they be posted no later than one week after the meeting. Nelida gil 

made a motion to accept the change and Jerry Wilkins seconded. 

• For  8 

• Against 0 

• Absent 1 

Motion to adjourn: Jennilee Hyde and seconded by Brandon Adams. 

Time adjourned: 6:40 pm 

Next Meeting: Tuesday, February 13 @ 6:00 pm 


